Holy Trinity Orthodox Church

Fr. Luke Mihaly

74 Joes Hill Road Danbury, CT 06811 Rectory (203) 748-0671 Cell (203) 482-6223

PadreLuke@aol.com

www.holytrinitydanbury.org

https://www.facebook.com/htocdanbury/ ?fref=hovercard

Diocesan Website: www.acrod.org

Camp Nazareth: http://www.campnazareth.org

Facebook:

https://www.facebook.com/acroddiocese

Twitter: https://twitter.com/acrodnews

You Tube:

https://youtube.com/acroddiocese

Recommended Orthodox Internet
Ministries
http://myocn.net/

http://www.ancientfaith.com/

Services/Events	1
Adult Ed	2
Parish Men's Group	2
Church School	2
Perogie Dash	2
Birthdays/Anniversaries	3
Directory Update	3
Roll Sale	3
Clothing Drive	3
Upcoming Events	3
Rectory Mortgage	4

Welcome to Holy Trinity Parish

Today is Ninfth Sunday after Pentecost. The Epistle is from 1 Corinthians 3:9-17. The Gospel is from Matthew 14:22-34. Martyr Agathonicus.

Holy Trinity is a diverse and welcoming parish of the Carpatho Russian Diocese, under the Ecumenical Patriarchate.

His Eminence, Metropolitan Gregory of Nyssa, is our diocesan ruling hierarch.

Divine Liturgy is offered Sunday at 10 am. As reminder only those Orthodox Christians who are properly prepared are invited to receive Holy Communion.



Everyone is invited downstairs following Divine Liturgy for Coffee Hour and Fellowship.

Come down and meet Fr. Luke and the parishioners.

Our parish offers many opportunities to pray, to study and learn more about Jesus

Christ and His Holy Orthodox Church.

If you have any questions about the Orthodox Church, our Faith, or our parish please feel free to contact Fr. Luke. He is more than happy to meet with you and talk.

Schedule of Services and Events for this week

Sunday, August 22, 10

AM - Divine Liturgy

Sunday, August 22, 11:30

AM – Panachida for Patricia Benedict, Bob Young's sister; Lisa Farah's uncle, John

Kerpchar.

Fr. Luke will be away this week. Any emergencies please call the rectory and Stasia will be able to help dire4ct you to an Orthodox priest; either Fr. Peter Karloutsos or Fr. David Cochran

Sunday, August 29, 10 AM – Divine liturgy

Sunday, August 29, 12:30 PM – Parish Council Meeting Please remember to sign up and subscribing on our parish web site www.holytrinitydanbury.org

And to those with a Facebook accounts please like our Facebook page posts associated with the fundraising events here

https://www.facebook.com/htocd anbury/?fref=hovercard so the word gets out.

Coffee Hour Sign Up—Now that we are able to get together again, please consider signing up to host coffee hour. See the new sheet in the hall. As a reminder, coffee hour is a time for fellowship—not a culinary competition! Simple fare is fine. Consider signing up with a friend to lighten the load.

Choir News—Have you ever thought about joining the choir? Now's the time! We are just starting up again with some new members. We are looking forward to going over music we know both plain chant and choral and also learning new music. We have rehearsals every Sunday morning at 8:30 a.m. in the choir loft. If you are interested in being a part of the choir, talk to Stephen Fong in person or by email:

shteevbo@aol.com.

Parish Men's Group | Outdoor Vigil Candles

Parish Men's Group – The Men of the Parish next Meeting Saturday, August 7at 3 PM.

We will be having an overnight Men's Retreat at Camp Hi-Rock. Friday, October 22 to Saturday, October 23. Please let Fr. Luke know as we need to sign a contract with the camp ASAP.

More information to come. If you are interested in attending and/or would like more information on the Parish Men's Group, please contact Fr. Luke.

Outdoor Vigil Candles for the Cross—We have new 7-day vigil candles made for outdoors that are available to place in the glass vigil holder at the foot of the cross in the garden in front of the church. You can purchase one to be lit for a week at the candlestand. We will keep a list and candles will be placed in the order received.

Adult Education Opportunities

We have several adult education classes going on currently that are currently online:

Spirituality Class – Mondays at 7:00 p.m. This week we will be starting a new book: Orthodox Spirituality

Catechism Class – Wednesdays at 7:00 p.m.

For those studying to come into the Church and those in the Church who want to deepen their understanding and participation in the Faith. We'll be starting a new book soon, Orthodox Worship: A Living Continuity with the Synagogue, the Temple, and the Early Church.

New Testament – Thursdays at 9:00 a.m. currently we are

reading and studying *St. Paul's First Epistle to the Corinthians*

Old Testament Class – Fridays at 9:00 a.m. We have begun The Book of Tobit.

All classes will take place in the church hall. We will also make them available via Zoom for those who cannot attend in person. (live, same credentials).

Church Store—We are currently in the process of re-stocking our church store and would like to hear from parishioners about what they would like to see us carry. Are you looking for cards, books, CD's gifts for children or adults, crosses, jewelry? We'd like to be able to fill some of those needs. If there are specific saints that you would like icons of or any other items or categories you would like to see in the church store please let Chrissanth, Sarah or Lisa know.

Toddler Class—We have set two dates for fall sessions of our toddler class: Saturday, Sept. 25th and Saturday, Oct. 16th from 10:00 a.m. to 12 Noon. If you are unable to attend, please let Fr. Luke know. We look forward to seeing all of our young parish family members and their parents!

Movie Night—We will have our next movie night on Saturday, Sept. 11th at 7:00 p.m. following Vespers. We hope to watch the film "A Wonderful Day in the Neighborhood," about Mr. Rodgers, starring Tom Hanks (who is Orthodox!). Potluck snacks and supper.

OYMT Update

OYMT Updates--Since we were unable to travel for a summer youth mission trip this year OYMT hosted a Home Mission Weekends in Danbury with our teens. Our youth helped serve at Dorothy Day and visited and served some of our parishioners in their homes and at Bethel Health Care. Teens stayed overnight at the Church and enjoyed a bonfire and some fun and fellowship as well. We will be getting together in the fall to continue our mission training and start planning for 2022. Stay tuned for dates and details!

| Time to Make the Perogies

Time to Make the

Perogies—After the sales at the Perogie Dash Road Race we sold all of our perogies except a few dozen prune. Fall sessions will start up on Tuesday, September 7th at 9:15 a.m. following the weekly Akathist service which will now start at 8:30 a.m. New and veteran pinchers are welcome!

| Golf Outing

Golf Outing—Due to inclement weather, the golf outing was postponed to Monday, Sept. 13th. Same start time, 11:00 a.m. at Somers National Golf Course. Cost is \$50 and includes a cart. If you are interested in playing, please see Harry Fong.

Birthdays		
August		
Brenna Singer Mihaly	23	
Amy Fong	25	
Susan Paltauf	25	
Marika Gutzman	26	
Cyril Gutzman	26	
Mariana Bundra Todosiev	28	
Kristen Szymanowicz	31	

Upcoming Events

Perogies Session Start Up— Tuesday, Sept. 7th 9:15 a.m.

Toddler Class—Saturday, Sept. 25th 10:00 a.m. to 12 Noon

Dorothy Day - October 1

Toddler Class—Saturday, Oct. 16th 10:00 a.m. to 12 Noon Men's Retreat at Camp Hi-Rock—Friday, Oct. 22nd— Saturday, Oct. 23rd

Movie Night—Saturday, September 11th 7:00 p.m. following Vespers

Clothing Drive

Clothing Drive—We are continuing to accept more donations. Many thanks to Ann Huott and her family for their ongoing work on this project which has brought in over \$3,000 for our parish! For the last pick up they had 200 bags. Please bring in clothes, shoes, linens and other soft items in plastic garbage bags to the church. If you are uncertain what items are eligible, see the list at the candlestand or contact Ann.

| Cards for Marilyn

Cards for Marilyn—Marilyn
Zaengle is still at Bethel
Healthcare. She is very
appreciative of all the cards
that she received from
parishioners. She has a new
room number#: 221D. The full
address is: Mrs. Marilyn
Zaengle — Room #21212D,
Bethel Health Care Center, 13
Park Lawn Dr, Bethel, CT
06801.

| Directory Update

Directory Update—It's time for our semi-annual update of the parish directory. If your contact information (phone number, email, address, etc.) has changed, please email those changes to Ana Melnic (ani.melnic@gmail.com). If you are new to the parish and wish to be included in our directory which parishioners use to get in touch with one another, please send the above information to Ana as well. We will publish an updated directory after the Semi-Annual Meeting.

We're on the Web! holytrinitydanbury.org

Page 4

Holy Trinity Orthodox Church 74 Joes Hill Rd Danbury, CT 06811

"... a place of refuge full of love and joy."



Help Re-Stock our Kitchen— We are currently in need of gallon size freezer bags and paper

towels.

Dorothy Day—Our next date to serve at Dorothy Day is Friday, October 1st from 1:30-4:30 p.m. If you are able to help for all or part of the afternoon, please let Susan Sulich know. Community service hours available for high school students who need them!

Weekly Bulletin

A HUGE thank you to everyone who helped to make our Annual Perogie Dash 5K such a huge success! We had the largest number of preregistered runners at 119! Also, this was probably the smoothest race that we as a parish sponsored in the years that we have been doing them.

First, we must thank all our sponsors:

Dr. Lorraine Fedyna, Optometric Physician
Ana Urgiles - Keller Williams Realty
Chrissanth Fine Art
NK Landscaping
Miller Paneling Specialties
Fiesta Rent & Decoration LLC
Smart Money -Vida Bundra
Borsari Family
Bethany Mihaly Mary Kay
As You Are Designs
Trader Joe's
Bagelman

There are so MANY people to thank: Event Coordinator: Susan Sulich; Perogie Pete: Chrissanth Gross who wore the Perogie Pete costume for the whole event; Kitchen: Harry Fong, who got here at 6:15 AM in the morning to cut onions and cook our signature Potato-Cheese Perogies; Roz Mihaylo, Lisa Farah; Water Station: Mary Dugal, Helen Galskoy; Driveway patching and Grounds Prep: Paul and Susan Sulich, Roz Mihaylo; Day of Set up: Roger Behrend, Paul Sulich, Bob Young; Bakes Goods: Ann Leiss; Registration: Bethany Mihaly, Elaine Toaso, Donna Loomis; Parking: Paul Sulich, Paul Toaso, Luke Faubel; Food and Shirt Sales: Lisa Farah, Donna Loomis; Finish Line: Elaine Toaso, Paul Toaso; Pictures: Ann Huott, Ana Melnic; Awards: Susan Sulich, Ana Melnic; Clean up: Harry Fong, Roz Mihaylo, Mary Dugal, Mary Jane Rodgers, Logan and Stasia Thompson and everyone else. There was a TON of help throughout the months leading up to the event: those who made perogies, stuffed bags, picked up donated items, purchased supplies, and so much more! It was truly a whole parish supported event.

God bless all of you!